BM. Payne.

Hawker Siddeley Canada Ltd.

7 King Street East, Toronto 1.

362-2941

January 20, 1970

Air Marshal W. A. Curtis, Towers of Cable Beach, P. O. Box 4939, Nassau, Bahamas.

Dear Wilf:

Thanks for writing to me. I was out of town all of last week and only saw your letter of January 12 yesterday.

For the record, on behalf of the Company, this is to inform you that your change of residence from Canada to the Bahamas is acceptable for the purposes of the Agreement dated January 27, 1964, entered into between you and the Company upon the understanding that you will continue to make yourself reasonably available for advisory and consulting services.

I have noted your instructions and will forward your January month-end cheque to you in care of Bank of Nova Scotia Trust Company (Bahamas) Ltd., P.O. Box 1355, Nassau, Bahamas. Your mid-January cheque was mailed to your banker in Toronto.

According to our records, we are deducting from your remuneration \$105.00 per month for ten months for the purchase of a \$1,000.00 Canada Savings Bond. We also deduct \$15.00 per month for your donation to the United Appeal for Metro Toronto. Please advise me if you wish to stop these deductions.

Fred Sandford has done his homework and has advised me to discontinue income tax deductions. This has been done and will carry on unless and until there is any change required.

Wilf, I would be obliged to receive a letter from you stating that --

January 20, 1970

- (a) You have ceased to be a resident of Canada effective January 1, 1970.
- (b) Your new residence address.
- (c) Your intention and willingness to make yourself available for advisory and consulting services pursuant to the Agreement of January 27, 1964.
- (d) You do or do not wish to continue your bond purchase and United Appeal donation.
- (e) Your firm instruction for mailing of cheques for your remuneration.

We are having bitterly cold weather here and I envy you and Miola the sunshineand golf you must be enjoying.

With best regards,

Yours sincerely,

A. A. BAILIE,

Arche

Vice-President, Finance,

and Treasurer.